
ALACHUA TIM TEAM MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 14, 2009 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

 
 

For the list of attendees, please see the attached sign in sheet. 
 
Donna Danson opened the meeting by asking everyone to introduce themselves. 
 
Donna stated the purpose of the meeting - to maintain appropriate communications 
between member agencies and discuss any issues that have occurred during recent 
incidents, so that future incidents can be handled in the most effective manner. 
 
Laurie Windham gave the Construction update 

• 441/13TH street paving  is complete. Repairs are being done to the sidewalks and 
the Contractor is currently installing ADA ramps. 

• Overpass over 8th Ave is being worked on and there will be some lane closures, 
but that is a few weeks out. 

• SR 26 Orange Heights overpass over 301 and railroad tracks, test piles are 
being done this week. 

• Main St. Project currently has 2 southbound lanes closed and two-way traffic is 
on the northbound lanes. 

• Stimulus Contracts: 
� Main St. north of 8th Ave to 16th street is reducing to 2 lanes and 16th to 

23rd streets will be resurfaced.  Project will begin in a few weeks. 
� US 41 is getting a turn lane added south of 26th at 30th Ave near 

Newberry, also paving between a half mile and a mile on 30th Ave. 
� Steve Scanlan added the project working on the retaining wall at Archer 

and 13th Street, which will affect the sidewalk in the area when they are 
removing existing block. 

 
Donna the asked Ed ward to give the EOC update 

• Ed stated that there is nothing to report and everything is going surprisingly well. 
 

      Chris Dolan gave updates for ITS and Traffic Signal work for Gainesville  
• 71 PTZ cameras are on-line 
• 115 Signal Controllers have been changed out to new Naztec Controllers 
• 20 new cabinets have been received and will be installed soon. 
• Most of the new controllers and CCTV’s are on fiber, but the City is also 

experimenting some with wireless. 
• TMC ground breaking on 10/26/09 to be completed in 1.5 - 2 years. 

 
 



Next Donna gave a RISC update 
• Alachua now has a RISC Contractor on board, University Towing; once the 

contract is activated Donna will let everyone know. 
¾ At the end of the meeting Donna had received an update that the Contract 

has been executed. 
 

Craig then gave an update of existing and upcoming ITS projects 
• We have completed an estimate for an ITS system on I-75 that will be about a 

9.5 million dollar system.  The cost estimate was broken down into three different 
segments. If you have any questions please contact Pete Vega 

• In the Jacksonville area, Phase 6 (I-95 and I-295 South Interchange to the St. 
Johns County Rest Area) is about ready to break ground, Phase 7 (SR 9A from 
Atlantic Blvd to the North I-95/I-295 Interchange) is under design, 60% plans 
have been submitted and we are looking for comments back sometime in early 
November. Phase 8 (I-295 from I-10 to the northern I-95/I-295 Interchange), the 
designer is on board and negotiations are in the works.  

• The TPO is paying for some projects to put CCTV cameras and arterial dynamic 
message signs on several arterials around Jacksonville, including portions of SR 
21, US 17, US 1, A1A in St. Johns County and SR 200 in Nassau County. 

 
Penny Kamish gave an overview of the new 511 system 

• Still working on some of the voice recognition and response features.  We still 
need help from all of our TIM Members to let us know traffic information. Also, if 
you encounter something while using the 511 system please leave feedback. 

 
Next Donna asked if everyone had a copy of the incident spreadsheet that was prepared by 
Ed Ward. She asked that everyone review the incidents to see if they had any comments. 
 

• Mike Goodman stated that like the 9/20 incident at US 301 and SR 20 in 
Hawthorne there have been several accidents in the same area and they have 
received several complaints with the layout of the intersection and the light. Gina 
Busscher stated that Traffic Ops is looking into this to see if it is a problem and 
what can be done to correct any issues that may be found. 

• There have been several accidents, including a few fatalities in the area North of 
the SR 222/SR 26.  Feeling from Team Members was the majority of the 
incidents have been due to the vehicle traveling at a high rate of speed and this 
may be partially contributed to the re-design of the interchange so that SR 26 
portion was straightened out and this now allows motorists to drive faster through 
this area. 

• Bruce Strickland asked if the US 441 accident had been finalized. FHP trooper, 
John Gourley, stated that the report is not final but thanked FDOT for their 
support during the several days that it took divers to find the body that was 
ejected into Paynes Prairie. 

• Rick with University Towing asked about the incident with chlorine gas, which 
closed I-75 and diverted traffic to I-10. The semi was carrying small containers of 



chlorine gas that did not require the truck to have placards, but so many of the 
containers ruptured that it was a big problem. 

• Donna mentioned that this issue was discussed at the First Coast TIM Meeting. 
Kenton Brown is putting together a training to give in Jacksonville and any of the 
Alachua TIM Team members are welcome to attend this training. 

• Steve Scanlan wanted to thank everyone for their support, in particular with some 
of the recent accidents and events. 

• Donna stated that the Waldo Police Chief Mike Szabo had requested equipment 
from the team. Steve Scanlan responded to his request by loaning traffic cones 
and arrow boards to assist with MOT. 

 
Next Donna gave the general announcements: 
 

• Donna mentioned the retirement of District 2 Secretary Charlie Baldwin. 
• Donna also mentioned the retirement of Jim Scott and his new replacement Jerry 

Ausher who will be starting in 2 weeks. 
• Donna discussed the TIMe4Safety Training videos and manuals. FDOT Central 

Office will be providing DVDs of the modules to each of the responding agencies. 
• Central office has a goal to have all responders trained by the end of 2010, they 

are calling this TIM in 10. 
 
Donna introduced John Long with Florida Gas Transmission Company, who then gave a 
presentation on the location of Florida Gas lines and what to do in case an incident is on or 
near these lines. 
 
Donna thanked everyone for their participation in the TIM Team and adjourned the 
meeting. 












